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Foreign Missions was appropriated to the
Zenana Mission. The officers are :—

Quesec.—Hon, President, Mrs. Williams; Acting
President, Mrs. Von Iffland ; Vice-Presidents, the Presi-
dents of the Parochial Branches; Secretary, Miss S. H.
Montizambert, 79 St. Ursule street, %uebcc: Assistant
Secretary, Miss Tillie Shaw, 104 Grande Allée, Quebec ;
Treasurer, Miss Bell Forsyth, Diocesan Editress of
Leaflet, Miss Price, Wolfesfield, Quebec.,

The Montreal Diocesan Branch held its
fourth annual meeting on the 13th of
February, 1890, in Montreal. Much regret
was expressed that Mrs. Henderson, President
for the past three years, found it necessary to
retire from the active duties of the position.
Mrs. Henderson remains, however, Hon. Presi-
dent. Six new branches have been formed
during the year. There are also several junior
branches, and more than one boy's branch.
Excellent papers have been read at the month-
ly meetings, and addresses were given by the
Rev. T. Bourne, Fort McLeod, and the Rev.
W. E. Burman, Rupert’s Land. The grant for
the support of the lady teacher at the Washa-
kada Home, Elkhorn, Manitoba, has been con-
tinued for two years longer. Inaddition to the
work for the Zenana Mission, a quantity of
clothing has been sent to Algoma, Manitoba,
Rupert’s Land and other points in the North-
West, as well as to remote missions needing
help in the home field. The officers are :—

MoxTrear —Hon. President, Mrs. Henderson. Acting
President, Mrs, Holden; Vice-Presidents, the wives of
the clergy and the Presidents of the Parochial Branches,
Recording Secretary, Miss A McCord, 14 Tower street,
Montreal; Corresponding Secretary, Miss N. McLeod;
Treasurer, Mrs, H. T. Evans.

The Ontario Diocesan Branch held its fourth
annual meeting in Brockville, on the 4th, 5th
and 6th of June, 18go. Mrs. Tilton gave a de-
tailed account of the Triennial Convention of
the W. A, of the U.S., which she attended, as
representative from the Canadian Auxiliary. The
Secretary reportssix new branchesformed during
the year. The special work undertaken by this
branch during the last twelve months, was the
support of a missionary teacher to assist Mr.
and Mrs. Bourne in their work on the Piegan Re-
serve. A share has been taken in the Toronto
Monthly Letter Leaflet. It is to be noted that
thereare ninebranchesin the Diocese of Ontario,
of the Children's Church Missionary Guild, and
that the children have contributed during the
year,among many other gifts, three marble fonts
tochurchesreedingthem. Averylarge quantity
of clothing and other gifts has been sent by
the Ontario branch to numerous points in the
North-West and to Algoma. Goods were also
sent in aid of the Mission school, Ostacamund,
India. The officers are :—

ONTARI0.—President, Mrs, Tilton; 1st Vice-President,
Mrs. B. B. Smith, 2nd Vice-President, Mrs, W, T.

Muckleston ; Recording Secretary, Miss C. Humphrey,
Corresponding Secretary, Miss Aona B. Yeilding, 370

Slater, street, Ottawa; Treasurer, Mrs. R, V.' Rogers ;
Diocesan Secretary for Children's C. M. Guild, Miss
Reiffenstine; Secretary for Dorcas Work, Mrs. Mag-
Leod Moore; Secretary for Literature, Mrs, Annie

Rothwell,
(To be concluded next month.)

THE DOMESTIC AND FOREIGN
MISSIONARY SCCIETY OF THE
CHURCH OF ENGLAND
IN CANADA.

The Report of the Board of Management for
the year 1890-9r :—

HANKFULNESS and hopefulness may
well possess the hearts of all the mem-
bers of the Society as they review the
facts and the advance of which the

Board can tell during the past year :—

1st.—The son of a Canadian family, born in
Canada, and trained by the Church in Canada,
has been accepted:as a missionary of the Cana-
dian Church and sent out to work in Japan under
Bishop Bickersteth.

In accordance with the agreement made with
the S. P. G. the name of Rev. J. G. Waller, a
graduate of Trinity College, will appear on thuir
list as a missionary of the Canadian Church.
His stipend and other allowances will be those
of the S. P. G. missionaries in Japan, and will
be met by the Board of Management.

Mr. Waller's gifts and attainments are such
as to afford, in the judgment of those competent
to form an opinion, very bright hopes of his
proving a useful and successful missionary.

The Board of Management have been looking
and longing for the time when they could announce
that the Domestic and Foreign Missionary So-
ciety had entered directly on the foreign mis-
sion field. It must be with great satisfaction
that the Society finds that it is now in a posi-
tion to send out a missionary to do work for God
and the Canadian Church in a heathen land.

Mr. Waller has been preceded in the same
field by Rev. J. Cooper Robinson, whose stipend,
derived from the Wycliffe Missionary Associa-
tion and other sources, is transmitted through
the Board; and by the Rev. ]J. McQ.een Bald-
win, a graduate of Toronto University and of
Wrycliffe College, who went out last year to
{apan as a missionary at his own charges.
May they be speedily followed by many other
sons of our Canadian families!

“Pray ye, brethren, unceasingly that the Lord
of the Harvest would raise up in your homes—
labourers fit and meet for the harvest which is
everywhere throughout the world waiting to be
gathered in for the Saviour of men—and as you
pray, make large and costly offerings—the de-
votion of the best of your sons, and of the wealth
which God has given you. Thus, even through
your eilcrts, will the Redeemer see of the travail
of his soul and be satisfied.




